
Columbus Community Hospital  •  4600 38th Street  •  Columbus, NE 68602-1800 •  402-564-7118 •  www.columbushosp.org

As a registered nurse, Kristin Rasmussen is 
used to answering health-related questions.

That is true while on the job as a nurse at 
Behlen Manufacturing through Occupational 
Health Services at Columbus Community 
Hospital. Most of the questions she is asked 
these days are centered on COVID-19.

Education is one of Rasmussen’s favorite 
parts of being a nurse. She likes learning and 
helping others become more knowledgeable 
about health issues. With the coronavirus, 
though, there is a lot that is still unknown, so 
she doesn’t have all the answers.

“They want details that you just don’t have,” 
she said. 

Common questions she is asked by  
employees at the manufacturing plant is how 
likely they are to get it and how many people 
have had the illness.

“I just explain that 80% of people are  
asymptomatic and we won’t even know if 
they had it,” Rasmussen said.

Over the past several weeks, Rasmussen has 
been helping to implement guidelines at the 
plant for an employee-screening process and 
plan a course of action in the event a worker 
would show signs of COVID-19.

For prevention, deep cleaning of the facility 
has been a focus and more hand sanitizers 
have been added throughout the building. 
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Clear, plastic barriers have also been installed 
in some work areas for added protection.  
Social distancing is being practiced.  
Fortunately, work stations are far enough 
apart that it is easy for workers to be more 
than 6 feet from another employee in the 
manufacturing area.

Rasmussen has also been making clean-
up kits that can be used if an employee 
does have symptoms of COVID-19. She has 
prepared spray bottles of disinfectant and 
is keeping a supply surgical masks and face 
shields on hand.

In the case of an employee showing signs of 
the illness, Rasmussen said there are steps 
in place to deal with such a situation.

“Our goal is to take (the employee’s)  
temperature and put them in a mask. If they 
are running a temperature, we will have the 
team leader escort them out to their car, 
tell them to call East Central District Health 
Department and then go from there,”  
Rasmussen said. 

The area the sick employee was in will also 
be cleaned and disinfected by a gowned 
individual.

All of the work Rasmussen has done to  
prepare for the virus is in addition to her  
regular duties, like pre-employment testing, 
drug screening and hearing tests.

She gives credit to the forward thinking of 
the leadership team at CCH and their work 
over the last several weeks. She thinks what 

they have done is making a difference in the 
community.

“I like our concept of flattening the curve. 
That doesn’t mean we will stop the virus. 
It just means we will elongate it so we will 
treat a few people at a time and not  
overwhelm the system,” she said.

Rasmussen hopes the public will proceed to 
adhere to coronavirus guidelines to help slow 
the spread of COVID-19.

“Keep up with social isolating. Continue to 
follow the advice of CCH. We’ve hardly seen 
anyone sick here, but that doesn’t mean it’s 
passed us. We just have to continue to be 
strong,” she said.
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